
From: Butch Bowers <Butch@ButchBowers.com>
To: Pisarik, HollyHollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov

Date: 4/27/2016 4:31:19 PM
Subject: RE: Advisory Opinion

This is the recent civil jury trial I was talking about involving Sheriff Underwood:
 

http://www.heraldonline.com/news/local/news-columns-blogs/andrew-dys/article73087482.html
 

-----Original Message-----
 
From: Pisarik, Holly [mailto:HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, April 26, 2016 2:49 PM
 
To: Butch Bowers <Butch@ButchBowers.com>
 
Subject: FW: Advisory Opinion 
 

Just talked to Michael. This will be put on the July 20th agenda. 
 

-----Original Message-----
 
From: Burchstead, Michael 
 
Sent: Monday, March 07, 2016 4:36 PM
 
To: Pisarik, Holly; Butch Bowers
 
Subject: RE: Advisory Opinion 
 

Holly,
 

As discussed, we have agreed to continue the consideration of this opinion. We will tentatively pencil 
it in for our May 18th meeting. But the Commissioner who requested it may have a conflict with an 
arbitration that week, and if that is the case we will schedule the opinion for July 20th. We will be able 
to know by mid-April whether or not the May date will work on our end. 
 

Hope this all makes sense.
 

Best regards,
 

Michael
 
Michael R. Burchstead
 
General Counsel
 
SC State Ethics Commission
 
5000 Thurmond Mall, Suite 250
 
Columbia, SC 29201
 
(803) 253-4192 
 
http://ethics.sc.gov/
 

-----Original Message-----
 
From: Burchstead, Michael 
 

mailto:Butch%20Bowers%20%3CButch@ButchBowers.com%3E
mailto:HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov


Sent: Monday, March 07, 2016 10:34 AM
 
To: Pisarik, Holly; Butch Bowers
 
Subject: Advisory Opinion 
 

Butch and Holly,
 

I have spoken with each of you separately about the Commission's reconsideration of the football 
ticket Advisory Opinion. This is scheduled for next Wednesday, March 16th. To recap what we have 
discussed, this reconsideration was initiated by a single Commissioner who had misgivings about the 
opinion that was issued last September. Attached is a proposed opinion drafted by this 
Commissioner. 
 

The Commission will be provided with both the Commissioner's draft opinion and my previous opinion 
which has been adopted. Then I would anticipate the Commission will decide whether to keep the 
existing opinion in place, withdraw it and replace it with the new opinion, or take some other action. 
Although my personal belief is that the opinion adopted by the Commission was appropriate, I do not 
anticipate (as of now) taking an active role in this discussion. 
 

If you wish, the Governor's Office or USC may offer any feedback or participate in the discussion on 
Wednesday, just as you did back in September. Please just let me know if you wish to attend or 
participate, or if you have any questions.
 

Best regards,
 

Michael 
 
Michael R. Burchstead
 
General Counsel
 
SC State Ethics Commission
 
5000 Thurmond Mall, Suite 250
 
Columbia, SC 29201
 
(803) 253-4192 
 
http://ethics.sc.gov/
 


